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From the Rabbi’s Desk 
Shalom, 
As the summer begins, I take 

note of the wonderful year we had. 
We ended with a gala celebration 
of Temple Beth Sholom’s 65th year; 
we sent Roger and Sharon 
Opstbaum our farewells and 
thanked them for their many years 
of service to Temple—may they 
enjoy their new home and life in 
Pennsylvania. They will be missed! 
We also celebrated with Bernice 
Berman and her family and we 
gratefully thank and acknowledge 
all she has done for Temple over 
the years. May she be blessed with 
many more opportunities! We also 
celebrated our Chai Mitzvah 
“graduates” at our “last” service of 
the year. I hope to begin a new 
class in the fall. Last year’s 
participants deepened their Jewish 
engagement, learned about our 
Jewish heritage, engaged in Jewish 
social action, and picked up a new 
ritual or two. Please let me know if 
you are interested in joining this 
wonderful Adult Ed program. You 
can e-mail me at 
rabbi@templebethsholom.org. 

Summer is often a time that 
things slow down. It is a time that 
many of us take our vacations. It is 
traditional to offer a blessing when 
one departs on a journey. But 
really, we are all on a journey—a 
journey called life. I offer you this 
prayer by Rabbi Sheila Peltz 
Weinberg, which I believe speaks 
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SUMMER  

TBS OUTING  
LONG ISLAND DUCKS 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 9 
 

SISTERHOOD LUNCHEON/ 
AUCTION 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 2 
 

OPEN HOUSE 
FRIDAY, AUGUST 28 

 
COMING IN SEPTEMBER 

 
WELCOME BACK  
PASTA DINNER 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 5 

 
ROSH HASHANAH 

LUNCHEON 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 

 
TBS SHABBAT AFTERNOON 

FAMILY PICNIC 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 

 

 

to both kinds of journeys: 
 
A prayer for the journey 
We could say it every day 
When we first leave the soft    
warmth of our beds 
And don’t know for sure if we’ll 
return at night 
When we get in the trains, planes 
& automobiles 
And put our lives in the hands of 
many strangers. 
Or when we leave our homes for a 
day, a week, a month or more— 
Will we return to a peaceful home? 
Untouched by fire, flood or crime? 
How will our travels change us? 
What gives us the courage to go 
through that door? 

 
A prayer for the journey. 
For the journey we take in this 
fragile vessel of flesh. 
A finite number of years and we 
will reach 
The unknown, where it all began. 
Every life, every day, every hour 
is a journey. 
In the travel is the discovery, 
the wisdom, the joy. 
Every life, every day, every hour 
is a journey. 
In the travel is the reward, the 
peace, the blessing. 
  

By the time you read this, I will 
be away on vacation. In the 
meantime, if there are any rabbinic 
emergencies between June 28 & 
July 3, Rabbi Laurie Gold will be 
available if you need her at (917) 
974-8436. Rabbi Goldwasser will be 
available if you need him from July 
4-8, at (917) 991-5013. 

I hope you all have a wonderful 
summer, 

L’hitraot, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Summer Worship Schedule 

Fridays at 8:00 pm, we congregate in the cool, 
cozy Frank Greene Hall downstairs. There volunteer 
Temple members lead us in prayer, song and 
commentary…if they choose to share original ideas.  

The following is the summer worship schedule: 
 

July 
 

July 3: Bernstein Family  
 

July 10: Gandelman family 
  

July 17: Myers Family 
 

July 24: Lonborg/Schecter Family  
 

July 31: Galchus Family 
 

August 
 

August 7: Betty Zimmermann 
(In the Sanctuary) 

 
August 14: Tishcoff/Kettig Family: 

 
 August 21: Lustig Family: 

  
August 28:  

Rabbi Ballan and Cantor Barr 

 

 

 
 
 

    
 
  
 
         

 
 

 

Cantor’s Corner 
It has been both a wonderful and difficult year. 

There have been great losses and goodbyes. It was a 
very hard, cold, and long winter, but we have seen 
our children grow and flourish. Our young people 
have enthusiastically led services and gotten involved 
in many temple projects. The B'nei Mitzvah and our 
confirmands have been outstanding. The Junior Choir 
has been a joy to work with and to hear. The Waffles 
have enriched our services and celebrations with their 
music. We have had beautiful musical offerings from 
Renee Katz-Packer, Gathering Time, Ed Weissman, 
and Chuck Sachs. Friday nights have been enriched 
and uplifted by Nefashot. We have had dances, and 
parties, concerts and of course, great food. 

(continued on page 8) 

 

Temple Beth Sholom is a gem; a warm and caring 
community, and we can help it grow again. We have a very 
thoughtful, analytical and deeply spiritual Rabbi leading us. 
Our lay leadership and maintenance staff works to the 
bone, to make sure the temple is running smoothly. If you 
are not involved in one project or another, now is the time 
to think about what you can do next year. After the summer, 
join a committee, join a club, volunteer for a project. Get 
involved! This temple belongs to all of us, and together we 
can make it stronger. 
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High Holiday Services Calendar 
 
Sunday, September13      Rosh Hashannah Evening Service 8:00 pm 
 
Monday, September 14    Rosh Hashannah I Morning Service 10:00 am 
      Children’s Service 2:00 pm 
      Tashlich, Bowne Park 3:15 pm 
  
Tuesday, September 15    Rosh Hashanah II 10:00 am 
       
Tuesday, September 22    Erev Yom Kippur/Kol Nidre 8:00 pm 
 
Wednesday, September 23    Yom Kippur Morning Service 10:00 am 
      Children’s Service 2:00 pm 
      Afternoon Service 3:00 pm 
      Yizkor/Ne-ilah 5:00 pm  
 
 

Book of Remembrance 

You have received a letter inviting you 
to have the names of your beloved 

departed recorded in our Memorial Book 
 that is distributed at the  

Yom Kippur Memorial Service. 
Please reply to the letter by  

Tuesday, July 21. 
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 

                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 

 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of June 20, 2015 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ............................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In loving memory of Kalman Bamberger 
 Fran Goldman 
In memory of Michelle Temares 
 Bernice Berman   
In honor of Bernice Berman and Roger Opstbaum 
 Anne & Mark Pepper 
To thank my Temple family for their kindness and support 
 Rita Bellock 
To Thank Rabbi Ballan and Cantor Barr for their attentiveness during shiva, and their Temple family for the support 
during Michelle’s illness and after her death. One of her great joys in her last days was receiving the Pulpit flowers   
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ..................................................... Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In memory Seymour Benstock, Glory Einbinder’s brother 
 Ruth Schorch 
In loving memory of Michelle Temares 
 The Dorfman Family      Rita Bellock 
In honor of Bernice Berman 
 Diane Shtulman 
In memory of of Ned Steele’s father 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Phyllis Fisher Margolin, mother of Linda Fischer 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Dan Harkavy’s father, Ira Harkavy 
 Betty Zimmermann 
CULINARY FUND ............................................................................................................................Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND .......................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ...........................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .............................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In honor Bernice Berman 
 Maryann Marinello 
GENERAL FUND ..........................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In honor of Leah Pepper, daughter of Mark Pepper & Ann Kupferberg Pepper, graduation from college 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Warren Bellock 
 Ruth & Bob Dorfman 
To thank everyone for their birthday wishes 
 Gloria Shapiro 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ......................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ......................................................... Eric Bernstein 212-846-3792 
MUSIC FUND ................................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 

We came to the Cantor’s Cabaret 
Sunday, May 31st. Wonderful! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Come Celebrate Betty Zimmermann’s 
90th Birthday 

On Friday, August 7th at 8:00 pm 
Shabbat Service 

A Special Oneg Will Follow After Service 
(No Gifts Please!) 

 



                                                               
 

 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   
September - October 2015 

If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this 
list with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by July 20, 

2015 (no later) to Ann Pesch, 66-28 52nd Drive, Maspeth, N.Y. 11378, or you can mail it to Temple 
Beth Sholom (marked SISTERGRAMS).  

 

   
Full Name:  _______________________________________________________  Phone #  _________________________________________  

 

September Birthdays 
 
Adam Gandelman 9/2____ 
Bruce Goldwasser 9/2____ 
Sandra Hirsch 9/6____* 
David Gold  9/10___* 
Raymond White 9/14___ 
Mark Flug  9/19___ 
Arnold Morse 9/19___ 
Jeri Gilbert  9/20___ 
Seymour Scharf 9/20___ 
Elaine Larkin  9/22___ 
Glory Einbinder 9/24___ 
Linda M. Ramirez    9/25___ 
Roberta Ng  9/26___ 

September Anniversaries  
 
Ann & Charles Pesch 
28 years  9/6____ 
Anne & Mitchell Horowitz  
31 years 9/16___ 
Kari & Michael Shapiro  
14 years 9/30___ 
 
October Anniversaries 
 
Bari Gold & Bari May 
17 years 10/4____ 
Ruth & Bob Dorfman  
65 years 10/15___* 
Mindy & Paul Anichich 
21 years 10/16___ 
Karla & Jeff Bonne  
23 years 10/18___ 
Joyce & Joel Moss 
50 years 10/19___* 
Ronna & Frank Galchus 
27 years 10/23___ 
Erica & Eric Bernstein 
14 years 10/28___ 

October Birthdays 
 
Karri Kaufman 10/1____ 
Isadore Katz  10/3____* 
Michael Sussman 10/4____ 
Matthew Dulberg 10/5____ 
Ann Pesch  10/9____* 
Jennifer Schecter 10/10___ 
Arno Heller  10/14___ 
Maxine Simon 10/14___ 
Anthony Wansor 10/21___ 
Herta Tishcoff 10/22___ 
Iris Bass  10/27___ 
Barry Sokol  10/27___ 
Caryl Stern-LaRosa 10/30___ 
 
 
October Bat Mitzvah 
 
Anna Dulberg 10/10___ 
 

If you see a star next 
to a name or names 

that indicates a 
special birthday or 

anniversary! 
 
 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When:   Sunday, August 2, 2015 

Time:    12:30-3:30 P.M. 

Where   Aunt Bella’s of Little Neck 

46-19 Marathon Parkway, Little Neck, NY 11362 

Admission:   Adults: $26 

Gift:    Please bring a wrapped gift of $10 for the auction with 

description of gift (or clue) but not actual name of gift. If you can’t go shopping 

then bring $10.00. 

 

  

YYOOUU  DDOONN’’TT  WWAANNTT  TTOO  MMIISSSS  TTHHIISS!!  

PPLLEEAASSEE  IINNFFOORRMM  UUSS  OOFF  AANNYY  DDIIEETTAARRYY  CCOONNCCEERRNNSS  
________________________________________________ 

To RSVP or if you have any questions contact Iris Bass at 
718-224-3009, please mail and make checks out to Sisterhood Temple Beth 

Sholom, 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358  
by Sunday, July 26, 2015. 

 
Name _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone/e-mail _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
Number of people in our party ________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Sponsored by Sisterhood, with the support of Men’s Club and the Parents Association 



-----------------------------
---------------------

Temple Beth Sholom Outing 

 with the Long Island Ducks !

DATE:          Sunday, August 9th, 2015

TIME:           5:05pm (Gates at 4:05pm)

PRICE:         $12 Per Ticket Parking INCLUDED

CONTACT:   Mike Shapiro mikeshapiro@live.com

PHONE#.      917-482-4717

VERSUS:      Camden Riversharks

             Open to Friends and Family
***Come Join Temple Beth Sholom at Bethpage Ballpark***

 for the LI Ducks Second Jewish Heritage Night!! 

Jewish Themed Promotions and Festivities tied in with Great  
Baseball!

**Pre-Game Autograph Session on Field, and Post Game** 
Kids Run the Bases

PAYMENT DEADLINE June 28th 

NAME                                PHONE # 
____________________  _____________________ 
# OF TICKETS                  EMAIL 
____________________  _____________________ 
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June Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday, June 15, 

2015. The Board passed the May Financial Report 
as presented by Treasurer Mike Temares. Financial 
Secretary Joyce Moss reported our current number 
of membership units is 133. Sisterhood President 
Barbara Gandelman reported that Sisterhood 
donated $3,000.00 to Temple, and that Rummage 
earned $2,700.00. Men’s Club Co-President Eric 
Bernstein reported Men’s Club donated $1,000.00 to 
Temple. The Board approved the allocation of 
funds to the Membership Committee to pursue 
outreach advertising postcards in the Western 
Queens area. After a discussion on the recent 
closure of the Bayside Jewish Center as well as 
difficulties encountered by many long-time 
members of Free Synagogue of Flushing, the Board 
voted unanimously to extend the option to any 
members of either Temple who had made a 
financial commitment to their respective 
synagogues that they can join us without additional 
charge through this current fiscal year, including 
High Holiday Services. Jim Kettig reported on bids 
and the scope of work to repair the roof and the 
Board approved allocation of funds to make 
necessary repairs. Rabbi Sharon Ballan requested 
that a committee be formed to discuss what we 
want to do for Adult Education. Past President Dr. 
Roger Opstbaum thanked all who “put up with 
[him] all these years” and observed that Temple is 
highly spirited and cooperative and that he leaves 
at a time when the Pulpit and the Leadership is in 
“good hands”.  
 Respectfully submitted, 
 Gail Tishcoff 
 Recording Secretary   

 
 

From the President  
 
The summer is here, and I want to wish everyone a 

safe and healthy summer. Take a moment to enjoy this 
time with your family. Before you know it, the High 
Holidays will be right around the corner. 

 I always felt that it was a great honor to 
participate in any service, especially the High Holiday 
Day Services. If you are asked to participate in a 
service, please accept this honor.  

Don’t forget that we still have Friday night,Shabbat 
Services during the summer. These services are led by 
our very own congregants and are very enjoyable. 

I would also like to thank Sisterhood for the 
successful Rummage Sale in May. As a result, 
Sisterhood donated $3,000 to the Temple. We also 
received $1,000 from Men’s Club, These donations are 
much appreciated! 

What a very nice Shabbat Service/ Luncheon we 
had celebrating Temple’s 65th anniversary, where we 
also honored two long time members of Temple 
Bernice Berman and Roger Opstbaum. I want to thank 
Joy Bobrow, Ilyne Rabinowitz, and Margaret Pasach 
for putting it all together. It was such a lovely day for 
all who attended! 

In June we are going to start the repair of the roof. 
We are looking at a cost of $20,000 for the very,very, 
needed repair.  We need your help financially, or  your 
time as a volunteer to help raise the funds needed to 
keep our beautiful sanctuary open and to prevent 
water damage from ruining it.  
Have a great summer! 
 
Adam Gandelman, 
President 
 

 
 

 

Zichrona Livracha  

The Temple notes with sadness 

 the passing of: 

Michelle Temares, daughter-in-law of 

Lee & Mike Temares 

 
 

Summer Temple 
 Office Hours 

 
The Office will be closed on Mondays  

in July & August. Carole will be here on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, and Rita will 

be here on Wednesdays & Fridays.  
Have a great summer! 

 
 

Sponsor an issue of the  
TBS Voice. 

Please call Glory Einbinder at  
(718) 229-4035 
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Happy 65th,  Temple  
Beth Sholom, and 

congratulations to our  
honorees, 

Bernice Berman & 
Roger Opstbaum 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   
  

. 
  
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom, Flushing, New York 

Come to Temple for a 

Rosh Hashanah Luncheon 
 

Monday, September 15, 2015 at 12:30 pm 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING  

ROSH HASHANAH MORNING SERVICES, 
                                before the CHILDREN’S SERVICE (at 2:00 pm) 

                * * * * 
      Assorted salad platters, 
   bagels, rolls, fruit and cookies 

                        
 
                                                    Adults - $12.00 per person 
                                     Children – age 10 and younger $6.00 per person 
                       ALL CONGREGANTS WELCOME – RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED! 
 
 

DON’T DELAY! Return the tear-off with your check, 
NO LATER THAN Friday, Sept. 4, 2015 

Checks should be made payable to “TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM” 
Return to the Temple office – attention Geri Weiss 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
ROSH HASHANAH 5776 

9/14/15 LUNCHEON RESERVATIONS 
 
 
Name(s)_____________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Phone#_______________________________________________________________ 
 
    # of Adults @ $12 each_________=____________ 
                
                  # of Children (under 10) @ $6 each_________=____________ 



Saturday September 19, 2015 At 2:30 P.M.
Join us in celebration

It’s time to reconnect so we invite our entire 
TBS family to Cunningham Park

Let’s start our year off right
with games, fun, food, 

and each other
Bring your favorite side dish

If unsure what to bring contact Kari Shapiro and 
Lauren Lazaras at TBSparents15@gmail.com

Havdallah service with Rabbi Ballan to follow @  6:30 P.M.

Sponsored by the TBS PA
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Memorial Day Rummage Sale 
a Great Success 

Sister hood's Rummage Sale Memorial Day 2015 was 
truly a great success; we raised a little over $2,700. There are 
a number of people to thank who helped to make this a 
success: all of the Temple members, friends and members 
who assisted in Rummage setup and all of the Temple 
members who assisted at the Rummage Sale on Monday and 
Tuesday. As always, a very special thank you to Adam 
Fertig for being "the man" on Monday, to Jose and Santos 
whose assistance in sorting the clothes during the year and 
then setting up the tables always helps to make our events 
function smoothly, and to those anonymous donors who so 
generously donated their gently used clothing so that we 
had wonderful items to sell. A special shout out to Robin 
Myers, Sisterhood Treasurer, who is so diligent about 
getting us the start –up money, as well as getting our funds 
deposited and properly accounted for in a timely manner! 
While I always manage to leave someone out of the list 
(please let the office know if your name was omitted!), the 
following is a list of those volunteers, without whose 
assistance, we could not have managed: Joy Bobrow, Chair,  
Iris Bass, Vicki Belsky, Norma Benvenuto, Andrea Odintz-
Cohen, Ben Cohen, Matthew Cohen,  Ellen Coleman, 
Ruth Dorfman, Barbara  Gandelman, Arthur & Janet 
Maur, Helena Melendez, Joel Moss, Joyce Moss, Sheri 
Rossman, Justin Rossman, Diane Shtulman, Marty 
Silver, Geri Weiss, Elana White, Bonnie Wilichinsky, 
Betty Levin Zimmermann and Carl Rabinowitz. 

Don’t forget that the next Rummage Sale is Election 
Day. We need your clean/gently used clothes and your 
help! 
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

July 3-July 9 
Benjamin Dash 
Ethel Goodman 
Paul Kahn 
Monroe Kreisberg 
Jesse Kupferberg 
Max Langsam 
Lena Meyerhoff 
Bertha Newman 
Melvyn Odintz 
Solomon Schecter 
Martin Sokol 
Adelle Youman 
Ng Yuet 
 
July 10 – July 16 
Nancy Ampel 
Mark Carroscio 
Elaine Dorfman 
Martin Feingersh 
Harry Halper 
Fradel Handler 
Emil Heller 
Paula Heller 
Rose Horenstein 
Natalie Hyman 
Samuel Leon 
Rose Levine 
Edith Maur 
Sarah Norflus 
William Richheimer 
Joshua Sacks-Oppenheim 
Tillie Skoble 
Edwin A. Stern 
Jesse Thomas 
Harry Weinstein 
 
July 17 – July 23 
Martha Ballan Katz 
Roberta Capone 
Dorothy Donsky 
Lena Elzweig 
Mel Feld 
Gertrude Goldberg 
Grace Kahn 
Henry Kaiser 

Eva Kasserman 
Dr. Josh Kupferberg 
Nathaniel Kupferberg 
Jack Lerner 
Irving Neidich 
Morris Richman 
Sol Salomon 
Jerome A Shapiro 
Sadie Stein 
Natalie Weissman 
Charles Wolf 
 
July 24 – July 30 
Meryl Bartlett 
Joan Berg 
Ida Bickerman 
Miriam Blatt 
Otto Byrd 
Zoe Croteau 
Eleanor C. Eldot 
Frank Galchus Sr. 
Sam Harris 
Bertha Liebman 
Belle Ackerman Luberg 
Issik Marcus 
Janet Messing 
David Nerenberg 
Gussie Peretz 
Sylvia Wurtzel 
 
July 31 – August 6 
Nechama Alpert 
Faye Bueno 
Lilyan Cohen 
Pauline Friedman 
Edward Handler 
Louis Wm. 
Hershkowitz 
Esther Kaplan 
Abraham Koorse 
Helen Krakower 
Jennie Lichtenstein 
Louis Lokomowitz 
Doris Meyerhoff 
Rose Nerenberg 

August 7 – August 13 
David Axelrod 
Fay Bueno 
Ted Chenkin 
Hattie Frank 
Sarah Greene 
Sandra Klur 
Muriel Koorse 
Anna Langfuss 
Fannie Liebhoff 
Mollie Meyer 
Gussie Rakofsky 
Rae Schneckendorf 
Jacob Schoenfeld 
Lisa Share 
Sanford D. Silverstein 
Jesse Spier 
Elizabeth Wiener 
Ernest Winkler 
 
August 14 - August 20 
Dr. Hylan Bickerman 
Harold Elbaum 
Evelyn Feffer 
Max Feld 
Rose Ginsberg 
Edward Isaacson 
Faye Klansky 
Gustav Klansky 
Elsie Koppelman 
Joseph Levine 
Paul Morse 
Selma Needleman 
Dorothy Rabinowitz 
Harry Schwartz 
Louis Schwartz 
Ruth Seader 
Joseph Skoble 
Benjamin Wasserman 
Harriet Woliner 
Max Wolk 
Sarah Yellin 
Harriet Zucker 
 
August 21 – August 27 
Albert Achtsam 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS July/August 2015 

Isaac Bardavid 
Isaac Bueno 
Elsa Byrd 
Bernice Gelband 
Robert Graff 
Robert Kantor 
David Klugman 
Joseph Leon 
Shirley Lindeman 
Eva Loeb 
Blanche Maurer 
David Nives 
David Robins 
Herbert Sacks 
David Scharf 
Bernard Shapiro 
Isadore Teren 
 
August 28 – September 3 
Judith Barron 
Leon Bartels 
Barbi Berger 
Louis Caplan 
Annette Cavallo 
Esther Ducor 
Lois Eckman 
Rachel Feinberg 
Myra Frazer 
Hyman Friedman 
Shirley Friedman 
Elizabeth Gold 
Jack Levinsky 
Morris Lipshonsky 
Eric Lonborg 
Arlene Marcus 
Berta Moss 
Miriam Schecter 
Roberta S. Seligman 
Sol Solarsh 
Louis Stone 
Edith Thaler 
Sylvia Vogel 
June Weiskoff 
Isidore Zaretsky 
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 

 
It has been a wonderful year! Our Memorial Day 

Rummage Sale was a huge success. I would like to 
thank Adam Fertig and Joy Bobrow for helping to 
ensure the success of Rummage. I would also like to 
thank all of the volunteers that came out to help with 
this event. It was wonderful to see so many people 
come out to volunteer. This event would not be 
possible without all of you.  We were able to donate 
$3,000 to the Temple because of this event.  

Our Sisterhood Sabbath was a truly special 
evening. Thank you to Fran Goldman for putting 
together a most heartfelt service. We installed a new 
board for the 2015-2017  term. Thank you to everyone 
who has agreed to stay on in their present positions.  
We are also having our annual auction which will be 
held on Sunday, August 2, 2015 from 12:30 to 3:30 
pm at Aunt Bella’s in Little Neck. Please look for the 
flyers for the details. I hope to see everyone at this 
fun event.  

 If you have not paid your $36 dues for the new 
fiscal year, please look for the flyer and send it to 
Temple. I mentioned that you can join Sisterhood 
even if you are not a Temple member. The dues for 
this are $72. 

We will be having a Book Club on November 
15th. If you would like to read the book over the 
summer, we will be reading: Once We Were 
Brothersby Ronald H. Balson.  

I hope that you take time to enjoy your summer.  
I am looking forward to our events that are being 
planned for next year.  

Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President 
 
(Cantor’s Column continued from page 2) 

Temple Beth Sholom is a gem; it is a warm and 
caring community, and we can help it grow again. 
We have a very thoughtful, analytical and deeply 
spiritual Rabbi leading us. Our lay leadership, office 
and maintenance staff works to the bone to make 
sure the Temple is running smoothly. If you are not 
involved in one project or another, now is the time to 
think about what you can do next year. After the 
summer, join a committee, join a club, or volunteer 
for a project. Get involved! This temple belongs to all 
of us, and together we can make it stronger. 
B’Shalom, 
Cantor Kathy Barr 

  
 
 
 

Sisterhood  
           Corner 
 

 

 
From the Men’s Club 
 
 
 

From the Men’s Club 
As we approach the end of the Temple year, we 

would like to wish a healthy and happy summer to 
all Temple Members and their families.  We would 
also like to thank everyone who helps keep Temple 
and our Committees vibrant. 

This past year we had some great events which 
we will incorporate into our yearly tradition 
including our Veteran's Day Breakfast, Walk Away 
the Matzoh, and Game Show Night.  We are also 
planning other events and lectures so please stay 
tuned for more information.Please join us for our 
kickoff Men's Club Meeting on Sunday, September 
20th.  

The Men’s Club would like to thank everyone 
who continues to support Temple Beth Sholom and 
Men’s Club.Please visit us on Facebook at the 
Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing Page and Temple 
Beth Sholom of Flushing Group to keep up to date 
on events,if and if you have any questions,  please 
email us at  MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org. 
Thanks. 
Eric Bernstein & Mike Shapiro, Co-Presidents 

 

 
Our Successful Testimonial 
Luncheon 

We were pleased to coordinate Temple Beth 
Sholom’s 2015 Shabbat Luncheon held on Saturday,  
June 13, 2015. We honored Temple Beth Sholom’s  65th 
Anniversary as well as our own One-Of-A-Kind, 
Bernice Berman, and the best egg cream maker this 
side of the Hudson, Roger Opstbaum.  

We had over ninety people gathered for a moving 
Shabbat Service followed by a delicious luncheon as 
well as dancing. We were also fortunate to have Renee 
Katz Packer perform three songs including Hatikvah. 
What a lovely touch! This event and all of our events 
foster our Temple family spirit.  Thank you to our 
honorees and their families and friends for being part 
of such a wonderful morning/afternoon. Without 
them we would have been unable to have presented 

such an event. Also, we raised approximately $3,000 
which will of course be donated to Temple! If you 
enjoyed the food, which we know you did, please 
patronize Bagel Shoppe, located at 215-03 73rd Ave, 
Bayside, NY 11360. A special thank you to the 
Rosenberg’s of Superior Florist of Manhattan, for 
providing the beautiful flowers on the tables. 

We hope to see you at our next gala event!! 
Joy A. Bobrow, Margaret Pasach and Ilyne 

Rabinowitz, Ways and Means Committee 
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Carole’s Place 
25 Ocean Avenue 
East Quogue, N.Y. 

917-613-4727 
A small, intimate Bed & Breakfast in a quiet setting 
Wonderful full breakfasts  
Rooms all air-conditioned with private baths 
Secluded backyard with hot tub 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net
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Deadline for the September Bulletin is August 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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Save the Date For… 
Our Famous Welcome Back 

Pasta Supper 
Before Selichot Service 
Saturday, September 5th 

at 6:30 pm 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Save the Date For… 
 

TBS Arms of Temple Present 

“A Harvest Ball” 
Dinner/Dance 

Saturday, October 17 
 

Details in the 
September Voice 
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